
 

    
  

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE  
January 28, 2024 

Two Male Kayakers Rescued from the Otter Creek 
(Follow-Up)     

 
 
On Sunday January 28th, 2024, at about 10:30 a.m., the Municipality of Bayham Fire and 
Emergency Services, Elgin County OPP and St. Thomas/Elgin County EMS responded 
to a report of an unoccupied Kayak in the middle of the Otter Creek with no one around 
(This location is several kilometers downstream from yesterday evening’s rescue). 
 
The OPP were able to locate one of the individuals from yesterday‘s rescue who 
confirmed that this kayak was one of theirs. Due to the location of the kayak and the 
dangerous waters, the kayak was left in place at this time. 
 
 

 
 

For further information, please contact: 
Harry Baranik, Fire Chief/CEMC 
Municipality of Bayham 
hbaranik@bayham.on.ca   
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